
  

Dear Families  

National Education Union (NEU) Strike Action 

Unfortunately, I have had to close school today due to the strike action taken by the NEU. As a reminder, this 

action is not a one off. The proposed future strike dates are:  

• Wednesday 1st March (Eastern region strike) 

• Wednesday 15th March (National strike)  

• Thursday 16th March (National strike)  

At Stowmarket a significant proportion of teachers are members of the NEU. Teachers do not have to tell me if 

they plan to strike or not, nor if they are members of any Union, so planning for such days is extremely difficult. I 

had originally wanted to offer a programme for Year 11, however non-striking teachers are not required to 

‘cover’ for absent colleagues, and so it became apparent that I could not guarantee enough adults in key spaces 

at particular points during the day. I know that this action by the NEU has split public opinion, and I know how 

impacting lost days of learning are, and how disruptive it can be for families.  

The union will, of course, attempt to negotiate with the Government, but If the strike action continues, then 

Stowmarket may well be closed to some or all pupils on the dates shown above. I appreciate that strike action 

will inconvenience you and be detrimental to your child’s education, but it is also important to recognise that 

schools are facing increasing financial and recruitment pressures, with Stowmarket feeling the impact of this 

every year.  

The NEU are asking for a “fully funded, above-inflation pay rise”. In my 8 year tenure at Stowmarket, I have seen 

the amount of funding per pupil reduce in real-terms, and the salaries of teachers and support staff have not kept 

pace with inflation. Where there have been increases in pay or staffing costs (such as National Insurance), these 

have not always been “fully funded” by the Government, thus putting further pressures on school budgets.  

Recruitment and retention of all staff is currently proving really challenging, even in a school with a growing 

positive reputation. The national recruitment of student teachers for 2022/23 was 29% below target. You may 

feel that teacher salaries are good, but I urge you to consider that teachers have completed a 3-year degree 

course and a 1-year post-graduate degree; this commitment to qualifying for the role means that many teachers 

are also paying off university tuition fees from their salaries every month. 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 30th to Friday 6th February 2023 

Headteachers’ Blog 



 

Despite promises of extra funding over the next 2 years, our budget forecasting shows that we will have to cut costs 

and it is unlikely that we will be able to maintain our current offer to pupils. I am hopeful that the Government and 

Unions will be able to negotiate an appropriate settlement so that all of the proposed strike action does not have to 

take place. Staff who are not members of the NEU will continue to work on the strike days and we will ensure that 

the work they undertake will benefit the pupils upon their return.  

Thank you for taking the time to read my newsletter.  

Mr Lee-Allan 

  



  



 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

Useful Contact Information: 

Head of Year 7  Mrs T Goodman t.goodman@stowhigh.com 

Head of Year 8  Mrs N Goss  n.goss@stowhigh.com 

Head of Year 9  Mrs A Hackett  a.hackett@stowhigh.com  

Head of Year 10  Ms Z Rudling  z.rudling@stowhigh.com 

Head of Year 11  Miss R Harrigan  r.harrigan@stowhigh.com 

Finance      finance@stowhigh.com 

General Enquiries    enquiries@stowhigh.com 

Attendance/Student Absence   attendance@stowhigh.com 

 

  

Dates for your Diary 

31st January 2023 – Advice & Slice – Careers in Theatre & The Arts 

1st February 2023 – NEU Strikes  

3rd February 2023 – Drop-in Session with Suffolk Rural College 

6th February 2023 – National Apprenticeship Week 

7th February 2023 – Tea & Talk & Focus Group for SEND Parents – All Years 

8th February 2023 – Trip Yr. 10 & 11 Cambridge Poetry Workshop 

8th February 2023 – Friends of Stowmarket High School General Meeting 6.45 pm 

9th – 17th February 2023 – Ski Trip 

10th February 2023 – Macbeth Quantum Theatre Company in School 

13th February 2023 – Half Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you wish to unsubscribe from this Parent Newsletter, please let us know by emailing: 

enquiries@stowhigh.com 

 

Reporting a student absence 

When reporting a student absence please call us on 01449 613541 and select option 1.  Could you please also 

clarify the reason for their absence, we are receiving some messages that just say, “will not be in”.   You can 

also email us using: attendance@stowhigh.com 

 

mailto:t.goodman@stowhigh.com
mailto:n.goss@stowhigh.com
mailto:a.hackett@stowhigh.com
mailto:z.rudling@stowhigh.com
mailto:r.harrigan@stowhigh.com
mailto:finance@stowhigh.com
mailto:enquiries@stowhigh.com
mailto:attendance@stowhigh.com
mailto:enquiries@stowhigh.com
mailto:attendance@stowhigh.com

